HATHERSAGE MEMORIALHALL

Minutes of meeting held on Monday 14th September 2015

1. PRESENT
          Graham Markham, Hilary and Simon Bull,  Brian Wilson, Simon Richardson, Marion Codd,  Zac Nicholson, John Anderson, Amanda Foster, John Dalton, Liz Webb . 

      2.  APOLOGIES
    Tim Pritt, Lucy Walker,  Amy Thacker, Dorothy Anderson

3. MINUTES
          The minutes were accepted, proposed by Brian Wilson and seconded by Liz Webb.
4. MATTERS ARISING
Previous Chair's Resignation.

Jean's resignation elicited the response that the Memorial Hall Committee has done an excellent job over the years. However, particularly because there are many new committee members, it would be judicial to ensure that everything is being done in accordance with The Charity Commission and our own constitution, copies of which have been re-circulated recently. Trustees need to sign an annual declaration regarding eligibility. Simon agreed to email the Charity Commission's form for circulation to all trustees
Vermin. Despite several emails, there has been no response from the Youth Service. It was agreed that a letter and email would be sent to Janice Hacz with a deadline for when the work needs to be completed (with copies to her manager and the councillor for DCC). There are Health and Safety implications for people who work on our behalf to carry out maintenance tasks such as fire safety checks. There is also concern about the lack of provision for young people of the village since February 2015.                                                                                                                                            

5. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR, VICE-CHAIR AND BOOKING SECRETARY
Graham proposed and Hilary seconded Simon Richardson as Chair. He was voted in unanimously.

Graham proposed and Brian seconded Zac as Vice-Chair. It was agreed unanimously.

John Anderson is to be co-opted in readiness for taking over as Booking Secretary.

6. TREASURER'S REPORT
            Attached.

Graham explained the financial position and the increased spending. At the start of the year it had been agreed to allocate £13,000 for maintenance and improvements.

The committee agreed that it was useful to have both an income and expenditure report as well as the income statement. Graham agreed to also provide a budget forecast. 

In order to be able to predict the income needed for the efficient running of the Hall, it was agreed that trustees with roles where spending  on services or supplies was involved would provide an estimate of their needs.
          
7. BOOKINGS REPORT / T.E.Ns
We have been working with our prospective replacements for the Booking Secretaries to enable them to experience what the role entails. The purchase of equipment to support their role is now the most important point in their being able to take over responsibility. We will work with them for as long as needed to ensure a smooth transition. 

It has been suggested  us that the Memorial Hall could ask the ‘Jumblies’ Committee for some financial support towards obtaining the computer equipment.               Amanda
Many thanks to Marion for deputising for us for a couple of weeks in August. After a quiet period in the Hall through August we are now back up to the usual level of enquiries most of which come to us through emails rather than phone calls. The 2016 spreadsheet and diary are now active with bookings for next year.

One of the queries we have received is from the local Funeral Director who wonders if we would accept bookings from his clients who desire to hold an end of life celebration which would include the coffin being present in the Hall. We would like the Committee to discuss whether they would allow this. There are very few opportunities in the week to facilitate this with all our regular bookings.

The ‘Point of Action’ to be taken from the May meeting which has not been addressed is to Review and simplify discounts on charges. This will be addressed at some time in the future with input from the Treasurer and Booking Secretaries.

5 TENs obtained to date, with 3 more pending so far for this year.
The request from the funeral directors was discussed and it was decided that in principle a coffin could be taken to the Hall, subject to the following:

· The service was for some-one in the parish of Hathersage

· The coffin would not be left unattended

· There were no other bookings

A budget of £500 was agreed for the computer.

Graham has audited the bookings for 2014.
         8.  HIRERS' CONCERNS
            John and Zac had the approval of their committees to install the surround sound and will arrange to carry out the work.                                                       John and Zac                                                                            

            The matter of the curtains is still under consideration.                    Zac                                                                                                
        9.   MAINTENANCE/RENEWALS
·  PAT testing has taken place.
· Broken glass in one of the paintings has been replaced

· Brian and Bob have carried out the annual Risk Assessment and Brian has done the repairs required

· A new door to the boiler is needed

· The chairs have been cleaned at a cost of £275

· The curtains have been cleaned

· John Percival has been asked to service the boiler

· A new vacuum cleaner, bins and bowls have been purchased

Thanks were expressed to Brian and his family who have worked hard to keep the Hall clean and tidy during the summer.

10. CHANGES TO THE CONSTITUTION
     There is now one representative from Hathersage Parish Council.
11. DATES AND TIMES OF MEETINGS
As there are some new Trustees and long agendas, the possibility of extra meetings was discussed. It was decided to continue the bi-monthly meetings on Mondays, but that it would be useful to have monthly meetings if the committee decided that it was necessary and to hold them on either on Tuesdays or Wednesdays to enable those who found Mondays difficult to attend. Accordingly, the next meeting will be held on Tuesday 13th October.
12. CORRESPONDENCE
·   RAD Bulletin - receivedce

· Invitation to RAD AGM – no-one able to attend

· Village Hall Grant Workshop – no-one able to attend
· HVT Energy Audit.  It was agreed to spend £100 on the audit. Amanda to contact Jeremy Wight from HVT.

13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Hilary reported that there had been enquiries about 2016 bookings, some for the summer. As this is the usual time for maintenance, it was agreed to blank out 2 weeks for planned and potential repairs and renewals.

· A new tea trolley is needed and Brian agreeed to investigate. Graham warned that the allocated budget of £13,000 had nearly been spent, so we would have to watch expenditure closely.

· It was suggested that we should apply to the Elsie Lawrence Trust for a grant, as we have been successful in the past. Amanda to send a letter.
DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 13th October 2015

 at 7.30 in the Memorial Hall.
The following meeting will be held on Monday 2nd November.
